BRADMORE PARISH COUNCIL

Nottinghamshire

This Newsletter gives a brief description of the topics discussed at the Parish Council meeting on 6th May, and the annual Parish meeting on 13th May 2015 and is available to residents (via email) or paper copy on request. The newsletter is also sited on both noticeboards. The information is given as a service to villagers and is believed to be accurate, but will not be verified as such until the next meeting of the Parish Council.

NOTES FROM THE MEETING ON 6TH MAY

CORRESPONDENCE

Parish Council Elections – Three Councillors (Keith Ackroyd, Margaret Curran and Mike Peregrine) have now retired. Due to insufficient applications being received, an election was not necessary to fill the vacancies. Ceri Skoyles and Stella Maxwell were elected unopposed.

The Parish Council will write to Fernwood Transport Ltd in support of residents' complaints about the noise from lorries along the A60 in the early morning, and the Highways Department regarding the poor road surface.

WEBSITE

Parish Council documents are now available for viewing on the following website: http://www.rushcliffe.gov.uk/councilanddemocracy/yourrepresentatives/parishcouncildocuments/

PLANNING APPLICATIONS agreed by the Parish Council

15/00692/FUL Mrs J Walker

Single storey contemporary garden room extn to south west internal side of house The Farmhouse, Tofts Farm, Farmer Street, NG11 6PE

15/00701/FUL Mrs J Walker

Single storey rear extension (address as above)

15/00789/FUL Mr & Mrs David Archer

Rear conservatory and five windows (retrospective) at 27 Farmer Street, NG11 6PE

15/00993/FUL General purpose agricultural building

15/00996/FUL Double span grain building with concrete apron

Mr John Wells, Barn Farm, Flawforth Lane, Ruddington

FOOTPATHS AND STILES (6th May)

Cllr Colwill's report posted on the notice boards and website

AMENITIES

The village tidy up took place on 21st March with Cllrs Adair, Adair and Colwill. The Council would like to thank Mr & Mrs Marchant for their help.

Five Prostrate Rosemary plants and a Peony have been planted in the bed on the A60. Please contact the Clerk if you are able to help with maintenance of the bed every 2-3 months.

NOTES FROM THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING ON 13TH MAY

Mr John Scott-Lee, Managing Director of Streetwise, gave an interesting and informative talk on the aims and objectives of Streetwise. Streetwise was recently devolved from the Borough Council in order to make its operations more cost effective and also to enable it to operate more competitively in the commercial world. It is split into five divisions – Environmental, Landscaping, Playgrounds, Trees and a Direct Learning scheme which is designd to give training to the unemployed with the possibility of full time employment in all aspects of their work.

http://www.rushcliffe.gov.uk/environmentandwaste/streetwise/streetwiseforbusiness/

Annual Reports given by the retiring Chairman, Keith Ackroyd, the Footpath Warden and the Womens' Institute are available at

http://www.rushcliffe.gov.uk/councilanddemocracy/yourrepresentatives/parishcouncildocuments/

Mike Peregrine presented the annual report for the Bunny and Bradmore Charities which exists to provide grants (up to £100 for books etc) to all young persons in the parishes of Bunny, Bradmore and Costock entering higher education. Contact Mike Peregrine for further information (984 2431). Mr Ackroyd suggested the Parish Council write to the Charities with a request to increase the grant.

Residents again voiced concerns regarding vehicles travelling at inappropriate speed through the village. Roads are very narrow and, by necessity, there is a great deal of on-street parking. There are also several blind corners and areas with no footpath. For these reasons, travelling at a speed considerably less than the 30mph legal limit would seem to be more sensible.

WOULD ALL DRIVERS PLEASE BEAR THIS IN MIND WHEN DRIVING THROUGH THE VILLAGE

Applications are invited to fill the casual vacancy on the Parish Council. Contact the Clerk or any member of the Council before the next meeting on 2nd June 2015.

An EXTRAORDINARY MEETING will be held on Tuesday, 2nd June 2015 May 2015 commencing 7:30 pm in the Church Room.

A Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 1st July 2015 commencing 7:30 pm in the Church Room (subject to additional meetings as necessary).

If you wish to raise any points, please inform a Councillor beforehand, or come to the meeting yourself and speak during the open session.

YOUR PARISH COUNCILLORS

Forge Cottage, Loughborough Rd Tel: 984 7412 Reg Adair (Chair) Roger Colwill The Old Mill, Blackcliffe Farm Mews (Vice Chair and Footpath Warden) Tel: 921 6214 Fiona Cattell Fircroft, 118 Loughborough Road (Snow Warden) Tel: 984 2475 Stella Maxwell 26 Far Street Bradmore Tel: 984 7928 Jaqui Nathanson Yorke Farmhouse, 130 Loughborough Rd Tel: 984 7092 Ceri Skoyles 87 Loughborough Road Tel: 921 7963

Address all correspondence to

The Clerk, Monica Mills

"Wynyards, 35 Main Street, Bradmore, Nottingham NG11 6PB

Tel: 9841 626 Mobile: 07423 018 572 Email: monicann@talktalk.net

Parish Notices are displayed on the official notice boards in Far Street and beside the bus stop